# THE INFORMER ABBOTT LOOP COUNCIL NEWSLETTER

A <u>publication</u> of the Abbott Loop Community Council 401 E. Northern Lights Blvd. #204, Anchorage, AK 99503, Ph. 349-1736, E-mail: atamagni@alaska.net

The Abbott Loop Community Council will meet Thursday, September 23rd at the Abbott Loop Church in the Southwest Conference room at 7:00 PM

# **PRESENTATIONS**

- 1. Bill Johnson and his team will give an updated presentation on the status of 84<sup>th</sup> and Spruce project( the preliminary design will be finished soon), and invite the community council to the next neighborhood workshop (tentatively scheduled for the first week in October). Questions and Answers after presentation.
- 2. Robert Kniefel of Dowl Engineers will give a short presentation on the status of the Abbott Loop Extension project. Questions and Answers after presentation.

# **Committee Reports**

- 1. Planning and Zoning Committee: The committee will have some cases for discussion and also proposed ordinance changes.
- 2. Road and Transportation Committee:
- 3. Parks and Trails Committee:

### Other business:

#### UPDATE

1. If you are receving this newsletter by regular mail, and have a computer, we would strongly encourage you to subscribe by e-mail for the newsletter and other announcements that are pertinent to our Council Area. The funding has been substantially reduced to the Federation of Councils which operates under a contract with the Assembly to provide newsletter mail out and email services to councils. The Federation Web site is <a href="https://www.councils@alaska.net">www.councils@alaska.net</a>. We are going to be purging our mail list in the future of inactive or persons whom have moved.

#### OTHER ANNOUNCEMENTS

# **Agenda Item**

The Council will hold it's election of officers and board members at the September meeting. If you are interested in running for one of the offices, serving on the board or being a member of a committee, please contact Al Tamagni @ 562-3938, or Jonathan Lack @ 278-8533. There is currently an opening for Vice President as Jonathan Lack is moving from our Council in the near future. Jonathan has served for a number of years and we wish to thank him for all the effort, time and work he has given to the Abbott Loop Council.

<u>Thanks to Carrs Safeway:</u> The Council wishes to thank Store Manager, Steve Wright and staff for the Donation of cookies and bottled water for our meetings. If your in the store, give Steve a thank you.

**KENTUCKY FRIED CHICKEN** coming to Abbott Loop area: The new construction LOCATED at Safeway Carrs on Abbott/Dimond is underway and opening is scheduled for late fall. Welcome to the Abbott Loop Area.

# Officers and Board Members:

Chair: Al Tamagni, Sr.
Vice Chair: Jonathan Lack
Secretary: Joan Hoeler-Lewis
Treasurer: Patti Higgins
Director: Robert Easton

Director: Bob Burnett
Director: Wright Alcorn
Director: Jim Garrigues
Director: James Rerko
Director: Jennifer Huvan
Director: David Guzy
Director: Carol Bridge

Federation of Community Councils 401 E. Northern Lights Blvd. #204 Anchorage, AK 99503

This Newsletter and mailing is paid by a grant from the Municipality of Anchorage